Admin, LACO

Subject: FW: Draft transcript from CDJSC hearing - Wednesday, 18 October **Attachments:** 20171018 - TS - NSWEC - DRAFT1_JS_MR_SK_AB MK.DOCX

From: Lucinda Cheshire

Sent: Wednesday, 1 November 2017 1:59 PM

To: Standing Committee, Community Development & Justice

Subject: RE: Draft transcript from CDJSC hearing - Wednesday, 18 October

Dear Francesca

Please find attached the transcript of the hearing of the Community Development and Justice Standing Committee's Inquiry into the Administration and Management of the Western Australian 2017 State General Election held by [satellite link-up/video conference] on 18 October 2017, including corrections made by the witnesses from the NSW Electoral Commission.

I would like to make the following clarifications:

- 1. On p 6, the Commissioner's reference to his role as 'chair of the council' is to the Electoral Council of Australia and New Zealand [ECANZ];
- 2. On p 7, Mr Kwok's reference to the 'authorisation' of materials is meant to be 'registration' of those materials; and
- 3. With respect to his evidence on p 10, Mr Kwok has subsequently checked the issue of the permissible size of posters, such that the paragraph which currently reads:

Mr KWOK: I cannot remember. There is a limit in size of 200 square centimetres or something like that. There is a limitation on the distance between the poles and the polling place. There are no provisions in terms of the size of the—

would correctly provide as follows:

Mr KWOK: I cannot remember. There is a limit in size of 8000 square centimetres or something like that. There is a limitation that applies on the grounds of the polling place. There are no provisions in terms of the size of the poster outside the perimeter of a polling place –

Many thanks Lucinda

Lucinda Cheshire | Executive Assistant NSW Electoral Commission

Level 25, 201 Kent Street | Sydney NSW 2000 | GPO Box 832 | Sydney NSW 2001

SWITCH: (+61 2) 9290 5999 | ENQUIRIES: 1300 135 736

W: www.elections.nsw.gov.au